
                         USD 217 Board of Education Meeting Recap 

January 8, 2024 
 

 

Highlights: New BOE members, Personnel, 

Facilities, New Business 
 

The USD 217 Board of Education met in session, Monday January 

8, 2024. BOE members in attendance were: Jason LaRue, 

Phoebe Brummett, Kim Hull, Nick Link, Reyna Delgado and Troy 

Cooper. Highlights from the meeting include: 
 

New BOE members: Reyna Delgado and Nick Link were 

welcomed and sworn in as new BOE members. Please welcome 

them to the BOE if you see them.  

 

Staff: Wes Hargreaves accepted the position of head 

maintenance/grounds. He will be moving into the district and 

accepted the BOE terms of being in the district in or around Spring 

Break.   

 

Facilities/New Business: From the insurance claim back in July 

2023 on all the roofs in the district, I met with AquaShield Roofing 

they have all of the required documentation to go through the 

properties and see where they are at compared to EMC. Six of the 

rental houses have defective shingles from Tamko. The warranty 

claims have been turned into Tamko and packets have been 

received. The 2021 GMC Yukon XL approved from the RFQ in 

December has been delivered and received. The school zone sign 

has been delivered and is awaiting Mr. Greene to install it. The main 

sewer line leading out of the JH locker room bathrooms continues to 

give us issues. The BOE approved Hazen Plumbing to do the line 

investigation to see if it is a collapsed line or an elbow that has came 

disconnected. This will be completed when the weather warms up.  

 

New Business: The BOE approved the policy updates as 

recommended by KASB. Lena will get these updates added to the 

policy books if you would like to see them. Bank signature cards 

were updated with new BOE members. Bus and vehicle information 

was provided to BOE members. S-0 has began to have some 

problems. The tire repair persons urged the car to be looked at and 

do not feel it is safe to drive long distances. After investigating this 

farther, it was found the car was wrecked before USD 217 had 

purchased it and has had issues ever since purchasing time. The 

BOE approved an RFQ to be sent out for $25k before trade in.  
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Rental properties: The BOE was provided an update of current renters and notices given for those 

moving out.  

 

Training for BOE members: The BOE was provided available dates for New BOE Foundations 

Training and Annual Negotiations Trainings as required by law. BOE members will attend the required 

trainings that work for their schedules.  

 

 
 
 

Questions &/or Concerns: Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions &/or 
concerns regarding any of the highlights.

USD 217 www.usd217.org 
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